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Excellency,

I have the honour to circulate the summary of the informal interactive dialogue on the
Implementation of the Pact for the Future — Looking ahead to 2028, which I convened on 17 July
2025. '

This informal interactive dialogue was the third and final dialogue in a series of three dialogues
that aim to support Pact implementation efforts by creating a platform for Member States to
exchange views, share best practices and ideas as they further implementation efforts at the
national level.

During the discussion, some of the key points that emerged reflected both the ambition and the
expectations surrounding the 2028 review. Delegations stressed the importance of cultivating a
clear and common understanding of what we are collectively seeking to achieve, and the purpose
we wish the review to serve, so that its design can fully reflect that shared vision.

There was broad recognition of the high value Member States attach to the Pact not only as a
political asset for themselves, but also for the United Nations as a whole. The review process itself
was seen as a moment for stocktaking, learning, and generating renewed impetus for future action.

Maintaining a strong focus on impact is essential to ensuring that global frameworks translate
into concrete improvements in people’s lives. Coherence between the Pact, its annexes, and all
related intergovernmental 'processes should be strengthened so that efforts are aligned and
mutually reinforcing. Equally important is that follow-up be inclusive and participatory, supported
by meaningful engagement from all stakeholders to sustain momentum and ownership.
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Our continued engagement, shared ambition and our commitment to working together
remains vital to fully realizing the full potential of the Pact for the Future

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang
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